
AGENDA 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 

Tuesday, February 20, 2018 

4:00 p.m. 

Location: The Dalles 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

III. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

IV. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA  

a. Mosier 

b. Lights for steps leading to upper parking lot 

c. Tygh Valley Board 

d. Social media archiving 

 

V. SHARED CONCERNS OF THE BOARD 

VI. LIBRARY DIRECTOR REPORTS 

VII. OLD BUSINESS 

VIII. NEW BUSINESS 

IX. FINANCIAL REVIEW 

X. UPDATES 

XI. ADJOURNMENT 

a. Set Next Meeting Date and Location 

b. Adjourn 

 

 



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

January 16, 2018 

Location:  The Dalles 

 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 
 

Board members present:  Margaret Brewer, Carolyn Wood, Carol Jones, Dick Stentz and Rita Rathkey  
 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Mik’Ael Kurtz  
 

Called to order: at 4:05 by Carolyn Wood 
 

Corrections to minutes: none, Margaret Brewer moved to approve, seconded by Dick Stentz, and the minutes 

were approved. 
 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: Introduction of Mik’Ael, who is representing Southern Wasco 

County Library 
 

Additions to agenda: Movies, “It”.  Foundation, Corliss Marsh and Carolyn Wood visited City Manager, Julie 

Krueger. 
 

Shared Concerns: none 
 

Library Directors’ Reports: 

 

Dufur – nothing was received from Dufur for this meeting 

 

            Maupin – Mik’Ael reported that the search for a new director for Maupin has begun, they are doing 

interviews Saturday and Monday. They are hoping to have someone hired soon. Regarding the new building, 

apparently if Oregon Measure 101 passes, this could free up money to help with funding the building.  

 

            The Dalles – Jeff regaled everyone with an account of his recent train trip to Wisconsin. It was a very cold 

trip going there, and he was glad to be back in a nice warm Oregon.  

 He reminded the Board that the Children’s Librarian had been on Family Leave, and then decided not to 

return to work. That position has been advertised since mid-December, and closes next week. So far there have 

been about 30 applications, most look promising. As part of the application process, they will be required to 

submit an audition video of themselves doing a story-time (with or without an audience), and also of them giving 

a book talk. A lot can be learned by these audition videos, you can see how engaging and enthusiastic applicants 

are. He doesn’t anticipate anyone being hired before March. 

 

Old Business: Lights – the stairs to the upper parking are very dark at this time of year, a potential safety hazard. 

Jeff will follow-up with the City Manager to see if something can be done. Carolyn Wood, Corliss Marsh and Leo 

Dorich talked with Julie Krueger about library employees writing grants. Julie told them that she thought Gene 

Parker was researching the issue. Carolyn Wood told her that other entities (Columbia Gorge Community 

College) write grants for money to help with funding. Jeff thought, Gene Parker, stated that it was up to the City 

Manager whether or not staff could write grants. Previously, Jeff had been able to write grants for the children’s 

wing under the previous City Manager. Carolyn will go back to the City Manager and ask what has been decided. 

After some discussion, the Board felt that Jeff should be able to have his employees write grants if it is going to 

benefit the library. The board agreed that Jeff needs something in writing that authorizes grant writing for him and 

his staff. Carolyn said that there was more talk about the library going independent. The City would give the 

building and grounds to the library. Jeff said that then the library would be responsible for all the maintenance and 

upkeep for the building based on a tax rate calculated for providing service only. There are many considerations 

to ponder as it relates to this matter.  



 

New Business: “It”, the movie. The Teen Librarian has been advertising the movie for the teen movie night this 

evening. The movie was chosen by the Teen Advisory group. There has been a little controversy regarding the 

library showing an R rated movie to teens. After much discussion, the Library Board stated that our library does 

not censor and should allow the movie to be shown. We cannot tell people what to read or watch. However, in the 

future, if something like this came up again, parental permission slips would be required from teens attending the 

movie.  

 

Financial Review: Everything looked ordinary, no concerns. It is almost time for the yearly budget, goal setting 

is coming up next week, and Jeff has to submit his budget by February 15th. He anticipates a 3% increase to each 

library again, the same as last year. Dick Stentz asked what happens to the Children’s Librarian salary that wasn’t 

used since she quit. Jeff explained that it cannot be used to buy books. Most of it will roll over into the reserve 

fund. 

 

Updates:  Some of our patrons have heard back from Fort Vancouver Regional Library District. Because there is 

no reciprocal agreement between Wasco County Library Service District and them, our patrons will be charged a 

fee of $44 per year (we currently charge their patrons $25 per year). There is not much benefit for them to give 

our patrons a card, but our patrons would benefit by having access to all of their online data bases, as well as a 

bigger selection through Libraries2Go.  

 Jeff and Dick might go to Tygh Valley when Rita Squires does her outreach visit on February 8th (this had 

been discussed a couple months back. 

 

The next meeting will be held at 4 pm, in The Dalles. There was discussion about holding the March Board 

meeting at Tygh Valley, following the community meal at that location. If that happens, it will be on March 15th. 

Otherwise it will be held in Maupin on March 20th. The April 17th meeting will be held in Dufur, and May 15th in 

The Dalles. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:11 pm. 
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PROGRAM STATISTICS 

January 

 

 

Children’s Services      Attendance 
 Toddler Story Times      55 

 Preschool Story Times     93 

 Outreach programs      42 

 Fun Fridays                130 

 

      Totals:           320 
 

 

Teen Services 
 Youth Fiber Guild       8 

 Yu-gi-oh        8 

 Doctor Who crafts       2 

 TLAB         2 

 Teen movie night      19 

 4-H Protobot workshop     11 

 Brave Art workshop      11 

 6 passive programs                107 

 

      Totals:            168 
 

Adult Services 
 Outreach services      48 

 Book clubs       10 

 Adult movie night      05 

 

      Totals:  63 
 

Other programs 
 Family Nights       20 

 Adulting 101       02 

 WCS Ruination      25 

 

      Totals:  47 
 

 


